
From: CISOmbudsman.PublicAffairs [mailto:CISOmbudsman.PublicAffairs@hq.dhs.gov]  

Sent: Tuesday, May 21, 2013 9:30 AM 
Subject: USCIS’s Temporary Suspension of Certain H2-B Adjudications 

 
 

Citizenship and Immigration Services Ombudsman 

Teleconference Invitation 

 

USCIS’s Temporary Suspension of Certain H-2B Adjudications 

May 30, 2013 

2:00 – 3:00 pm Eastern Time 

 
Please join the Ombudsman’s Office for a discussion of USCIS’s March 2013 temporary suspension of 

processing for certain H-2B petitions.  On April 25, 2013, USCIS announced that it had resumed 

processing all H-2B petitions.  The Ombudsman’s Office is interested in hearing about your experience 

with USCIS’s response to this issue. 

 

Please note: The teleconference will not focus on the Department of Labor’s (DOL) response, the court 

decision(s) that required DOL’s suspension, or the economic impact on employers from any increase in 

the prevailing wage.  Such matters are beyond the scope of the Ombudsman Office’s mission. 

 
To register for the teleconference, please email cisombudsman.publicaffairs@hq.dhs.gov and reference 

“H2-B Suspension” in the subject line of your message. 

Call-in information will be provided after you RSVP. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Office of the Citizenship and Immigration Services Ombudsman 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

cisombudsman.publicaffairs@hq.dhs.gov  

www.dhs.gov/cisombudsman 
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